














Aaron, 

In light of my being out of the country for the August 8 Planning 
Board meeting, I want to provide the following comments 
regarding Truliant's proposed long term expansion plans in 
Winston-Salem/Forsyth County. 

Public comments have largely centered on possible traffic 
issues, the safety of children boarding school buses, and impact 
on property values.   

To my knowledge, there is no quantifiable data at this time that 
suggests a traffic capacity or safety problem on that area of 
Burke Mill Road. 

So long as school bus stops have the proper visibility, speed 
limit restrictions, and the safety equipment on the buses that 
bring traffic to a stop is maintained, there is no likely 
correlation between Truliant's proposal and increased danger 
to children. 

As to property values, I would submit that residential property 
values have been protected and enhanced in this area as a 
result of the quality of commercial and institutional investment 
made in this area over the years.  The convenience factor of 
living near such a full range of retail, dining, personal services, 
health care and public recreation in this area is superb. 

Now a few comments on the current Truliant campus and the 
plans for expansion over the next eight to ten years. 

 



Truliant's current campus is one of the highest quality 
corporate developments created in Forsyth County since the 
development of the Hanes Brand corporate campus on Hanes 
Mill Road a number of years ago.  From the 1,000 foot long 
winding landscaped entrance off Hanes Mall Boulevard, to the 
public art, landscaping, water features and the community 
meeting facility immediately surrounding their current building, 
their commitment to enhancing the quality of the built 
environment is exemplary.  Not only have they created a 
beautiful setting, they maintain it to the highest standards as 
well. 

In reviewing the proposed site plan and rezoning request, 
Truliant is continuing this tradition by providing more than 
adequate landscape buffers adjacent to residential properties, 
are gating the entrance from Burke Mill Road to their site with 
employee-only card access in order to eliminate cut through 
traffic to Hanes Mall Blvd., and propose to develop the 
remainder of their site at a relatively low density.  Just like the 
development of their current site, buildings will not be visible 
from the street nor from the area surrounding the site.  Few 
companies have gone to that trouble and expense to do things 
the right way. 

They have employed the highest quality site planners and 
landscape architects this area has to offer, and are doing so 
because they genuinely care about creating a campus that will 
withstand the test of time.   



Winston-Salem and Forsyth County residents know all too well 
the local economic impact of lending institutions' acquisitions 
and mergers.  Truliant's proposal, their projected job creation, 
average salaries, and increase in the property tax base, should 
be welcomed and supported.  Through their own acquisitions, 
they have expanded significantly into the Charlotte market in 
recent years.  Their proposed expansion would be more than 
welcome in the Queen City, if not here. 

If there was a way to vote in absentia on these items I would 
not only vote for approval of the requests, I would gladly make 
the motions to do so. 

Thank you for forwarding this email to the members of the 
Planning Board in advance of our meeting on August 8.  I regret 
being unable to attend. 

Sincerely, 

Jack Steelman 
 





From: Carolyn A. Highsmith
To: Tarra Jolly
Cc: Gary Roberts
Subject: The New South Community Coalition OPPOSES Zoning Case W-3418"s Proposed Change from RS-9 to CPO-S and

Zoning Case W-3417"s Proposed Additions to the Site Plan
Date: Thursday, August 08, 2019 4:52:01 AM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.
Dear Planning Board Members:

The New South Community Coalition stands in support of the London Lane and Burke Mill
Road Area Neighbors who are opposing the change in zoning from RS-9 to CPO-S for land
located on the west side of Burke Mill Rd, north of I-40 (Zoning Case W-3418), and who are
opposing the addition of a parking deck and a three-story office building to the Truliant
Federal Credit Union's previous Site Plan (Zoning Case W-3417).

We agree that the proposed office building and parking deck construction by Truliant Federal
Credit Union would place an undue burden on these neighborhoods secondary to the
projected increase in traffic if these Zoning Cases are approved and the Credit Union's building
projects are completed.   The London Lane and Burke Mill Road Area Neighbors are already
confronting severe traffic congestion every day along Burke Mill Road and London Lane,
especially during peak rush-hour travel times.  We have also learned that Truliant Federal
Credit Union has no immediate plans (as much as 10 years out) for completing a major
building expansion on their property.  As such, changing the zoning from RS-9 to CPO-S plus
changing the Site Plan for a project that years off seems premature and has the potential of
creating even more unforeseen difficulties.

Please refer to the photos below taken by a neighbor who lives on London Lane.  These
photos were taken from the neighbor's London Lane house on 8.1.19.  These photos show
the amount of traffic going to and from Burke Mill Road off of London Lane and also shows
why the addition of hundreds more vehicles if these Zoning Cases are approved will make this
severely congested traffic absolutely unbearable for the neighbors living in the London Lane
and Burke Mill Road neighborhood areas.

The first two top photos were taken at 4:30 PM and are looking west on London Lane
heading towards Burke Mill Road.  

The second two bottom photos were taken at 5:30 PM and are looking east along London
Lane heading towards Ebert Road--coming from Burke Mill Road.
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The New South Community Coalition respectfully urges the Planning Board members to not
approve Zoning Cases W-3417 and W-3418. 

Sincerely yours,  

Carolyn A. Highsmith
President, Konnoak Hills Community Association, konnoak_hills@outlook.com
Vice President, New South Community Coalition, newsouthcommunitycoalition@outlook.com
336-788-9461; carolyn_highsmith@outlook.com



















































































































































































**SUBMITTED BY CITIZEN SPEAKING IN OPPOSITION**



**SUBMITTED BY CITIZEN SPEAKING IN OPPOSITION**


	Jean Thomas 7-31-19 @1;13pm
	20190731140015932
	Charlestowne HOA 7-31-19

	W-3417 & W-3418 Neighborhood Outreach Summary
	W-3417 & W-3418 WSBI 7-31-19 @ 2;13pm1
	20190731184035287
	W-3417 & W-3418 WSBI 7-31-19 @ 2;13pm

	W-3417 & W-3418 The New South Community Coalition OPPOSES Zoning Case W-3418's 8-8-19 @ 4;52am
	W-3417 & W-3418 Jack Steelman Approval
	W-3417 & W-3418 Westminister Place Assoc opposition
	W-3417 & W-3418 British Woods Neighborhood 8-8-19
	W-3417 & W-3418 Guinevere Lane Petition
	W-3417 & W-3418 Bill Scheidt Letter
	W-3417 & W-3418 Williamsburg Square Opposition
	W-3417 & W-3418 Ardmore Neighborhood
	W-3417 & W-3418 All Traffic Solutions

